
Parent Bulletin, 19th September 2025    

Events wc. 22nd  September 2025               

Week 2 

Monday 22nd September 
  

 

Tuesday 23rd September   
  

Year 10 Geography Visit to Stratford  

Wednesday 24th September   
  

Open Evening (Early finish for students at 2:00pm)  
 

Thursday 25th September   
 

Art and Graphics Visit  
 

Friday 26th September   
 

AS1 Music Performance Years 7, 8 and 9 

 
Successes this week 

It has been another busy, and highly successful week here at Endeavour. 

Our Year 11 students were exemplary during their visits to Southwold at the start of the week as they undertook fieldwork 

studies as part of their GCSE Geography. 

 

Our bronze Duke of Edinburgh students from Year 10 braved the wind and rain on Sunday and Monday to complete their 

expeditions.  Well done to all students involved for their determination and resilience, and huge thanks to the staff giving up 

their time to provide students with such opportunities. 

 

As sporting fixtures begin, we were delighted with the 17-6 victory our year 10 girls netball team achieved over Stoke High on 

Wednesday.  Well done girls! 

 

We are all aware of the importance attendance plays in supporting students to be successful in later life.  Therefore it was 

fantastic to see that our Year 7 students achieved 100% attendance across the whole cohort for two days this week.  This is truly 

a fantastic start to the academic year. 

 

End of the day procedures  

Following a consultation with students, we will be trialling an additional exit point at the end of the academy day, using the 

footpath at the back of the school which adjoins Whitton Church Lane.  

 

Year 7 Parent Survey  

A very short online survey has been sent to Year 7 parents today in order that we can gauge how successful the start of the 

academic year has been.  We would very much appreciate parents taking a few minutes to complete this survey in order that we 

can continue to develop and improve. 

 

PE Notice  

Starting 22/09/2025 for 2 weeks students will be taking part in cross country during their scheduled pe sessions. This means 

they will need to have their pe kit, be mindful of the weather and bring a bag to put in damp trainers. They will also need asthma 

pumps and perhaps an additional drink. Many thanks PE Team 

 

Art and Graphics Visit 

Please could all students attending the Harry Potter Trip next week meet in Room G43 on Wednesday 24th September at 

breaktime to go over the final details. Attending this meeting is important to ensure you have all the necessary information 

before the trip the next day. 

 

PSHE Music Presentation and Talk 

Next Friday morning we have the pleasure of welcoming music group AS1. Alongside performing some music for Years 7,8 and 9 

they will also talk about mental health, discrimination and diversity calling on some of their own personal experiences.  

If your child is in Year 7, 8 or 9 and you are aware that they may struggle with change in their day-to-day routine or is sensitive 

to loud music, please do let us know. We can then put plans in place to support your child at the event. 

 

 

 



Flu Immunisation  

The Flu Immunisation Team will be coming in on Friday 3rd October. (Information to Parents/Carers sent for them to consent or 

decline via parentmail on 18.09.25) 

 

 

History Department Visit 

We would like to offer all Year 10 history students an opportunity to visit Berlin and Poland (to include a visit to Auschwitz) in 

the February half-term of 2027 (Year 11). The visit supports their learning of Germany 1919-1939, and will include a site visit of 

Auschwitz and Auschwitz-Birkenau. The cost of the visit will approximately by £959 per person and will include all flights, food , 

accommodation and entrance to the museums. This is a multi-centre visit and students will begin their stay in Berlin and will fly 

out of Krakow. If you are interested in more information please complete the form via the link provided by Friday 

26th September. After this date we will send out copies of the itinerary and payment plan to those who are interested. If we do 

not receive suitable interest, the visit will not run. 

https://forms.office.com/e/uga4KYhxRL 

 

New Wolsey Theatre – Science Live  

Please see the link below providing details about a performance at the New Wolsey theatre during half term. Our science team 

think it looks great and thought students and parents may be interested!  

Ministry Of Science - Live Ipswich Tickets at New Wolsey Theatre on 31st October 2025 | Ents24 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2Fuga4KYhxRL&data=05%7C02%7CG.Theobald%40oeacademy.co.uk%7Ca2d3c409f9e74a1126e508ddf537fc3a%7Ce8bb2c7004dc48938882c47b54dbd292%7C1%7C0%7C638936342984588346%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FNaTJ0co9vYwX7SPjxiFlzmwS%2FyFJOzKNHaaM%2Bx%2FqTA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.ents24.com/ipswich-events/new-wolsey-theatre/ministry-of-science-live/7307485

